

Spring 2021

United Healthcare Community Plan

Strategies for coping

Learn ways to be mindful and keep your stress in check. Visit **LiveandWorkWell.com** for mental health resources.



Take charge

Prepare to see your provider

Preparing for your annual wellness visit can help you get the most out of it. Here are 3 things you can do to take charge of your health.

- 1. Think about what you want to get out of the visit before you go. Focus on the top 3 things you need help with.
- Tell your provider about any drugs or vitamins you take on a regular basis.
 Bring a written list. Or bring the medicine itself.
- 3. Tell your provider about other providers you see. Include behavioral health providers. Mention treatments they have prescribed. Bring copies of test results.

You're not alone

Did you know that more than 17 million American adults have depression? And women are about twice as likely to have depression as men. To learn more about the different treatment options for depression, visit LiveandWorkWell.com.





Going outside for a walk each day is an easy way to improve your overall health. Exercise helps reduce your risk for chronic conditions like heart disease and diabetes. Getting fresh air and being out in nature have been shown to improve mental health, too.





The right care

Utilization management (UM) helps make sure you receive the right care and services when you need them.

Our UM staff reviews the services that your provider asks for. They compare the care and services your provider requests against clinical guidelines. They also compare what is being asked for against the benefits you have.

When the care is not covered under your benefits or does not meet the guidelines, it may be denied. We do not pay or reward our providers or staff for denying service or approving less care. If care is denied, you and your provider have a right to appeal. The denial letter will tell you how.

Questions? Call Member Services toll-free at the phone number on the back of your member ID card. TDD/TTY services and language assistance are available if you need them.

We care

Voluntary programs to help manage your health

UnitedHealthcare Community Plan provides programs and services to help keep you well. We also have services to help better manage illnesses and other care needs. These are part of our programs to help manage your health. They may include:

- Health education and reminders
- Maternity support and education
- Support for substance use disorders
- Programs to help you with complex health needs (care managers work with your provider and other outside agencies)

These programs are voluntary. They are offered as covered benefits. You can choose to stop any program at any time.





Take care. Visit myuhc.com/CommunityPlan to find more information about network providers and the benefits, programs and services offered to you. If you want to make a referral to our case management program, call Member Services toll-free at the phone number on the back of your member ID card.



Know your drug benefits

Visit myuhc.com/CommunityPlan to learn about your prescription drug benefits. There is information about:

- What drugs are covered. There is a list of covered drugs. You may need to use a generic drug in place of a brand-name drug.
- Where to get your prescriptions filled. You can find a pharmacy near you that accepts your plan. You may also be able to get certain drugs by mail.
- Rules that may apply. Some drugs may only be covered in certain cases. For example, you might need to try a different drug first. (This is called step therapy.) Or you might need approval from UnitedHealthcare to use a drug. (This is called prior authorization.) There may also be limits to the amount you can get of certain drugs.
- Any costs to you. Generic prescription drugs do not have a copay. Brand non-preferred prescription drugs may have a \$3 copay. Medicare and other insurance copays may still apply. Covered medicines are on Nebraska's preferred drug list.



Look it up. Find information on your drug benefits at myuhc.com/CommunityPlan. Or call Member Services toll-free at the phone number on the back of your member ID card.

Follow-up care

Know what to do after going home from the hospital

It is important to receive follow-up instructions before you go home from the hospital or emergency room (ER). Make sure you understand what is being asked of you. Ask questions if you do not. You can have someone you trust listen to the instructions, so they also understand what you are supposed to do when you go home.

Make an appointment with your primary care provider as soon as you get home from the hospital. Bring your follow-up instructions and medications with you and share them with your provider. Proper follow-up may prevent another visit to the hospital or ER.



Your partner in health

Your primary care provider provides or coordinates your health care. You should see your provider every year for well visits, immunizations and important screenings.

You want to feel comfortable talking with your primary care provider. You need a provider with an office location and hours that work for you. You may want a provider who speaks your language or understands your culture. You might prefer a male or female provider. If your provider isn't right for you, you can switch at any time.

Teens have different health care needs than children. It may be time for your teen to switch to a provider who treats adults. Your daughter may need a woman's health provider such as an OB/GYN.

You can learn more about plan providers online or by phone. Information available includes:

- Address and phone number
- Qualifications
- Specialty
- Board certification
- Languages they speak
- Medical school or residency (information available by phone only)



Choose your provider. To find a new provider, visit **myuhc.com/CommunityPlan**. Or call Member Services toll-free at the phone number on the back of your member ID card.

By the book

Have you read your Member Handbook? It is a great source of information. It tells you how to use your plan. It explains:

- Your member rights and responsibilities
- The benefits and services you have
- The benefits and services you don't have (exclusions)
- What costs you may have for health care
- How to find out about network providers
- How your prescription drug benefits work
- What to do if you need care when you are out of town
- When and how you can get care from an out-of-network provider
- Where, when and how to get primary, after-hours, behavioral health, specialty, hospital and emergency care
- Our privacy policy
- What to do if you get a bill
- How to voice a complaint or appeal a coverage decision
- How to ask for an interpreter or get other help with language or translation
- How the plan decides if new treatments or technologies are covered
- How to report fraud and abuse



Get it all. You can read the Member Handbook online at myuhc.com/CommunityPlan. To request a print copy, call Member Services toll-free at the phone number on the back of your member ID card.





Quitting smoking is hard

Most people who smoke cigarettes say they want to quit. In fact, more than half of adult smokers say they tried to guit in the past year. But only 7.5% were able to quit successfully.

Don't be discouraged if you weren't able to quit smoking the first time you tried. Try talking to your health care provider. Getting advice improves your chances of quitting smoking for good. Even a brief 3-minute conversation can make a difference.



You can do it. Don't give up on quitting smoking. Make an appointment to talk to your provider today.

Resource corner

Member Services: Find a provider, ask benefit questions or get help scheduling an appointment, in any language (toll-free). 1-800-641-1902, TTY 711

Our website: Find a provider, view your benefits or see your ID card, wherever you are. myuhc.com/CommunityPlan

NurseLine: Get health advice from a nurse 24 hours a day, 7 days a week (toll-free).

1-877-543-4293, TTY 711

Quit For Life®: Get help quitting smoking at no cost to you (toll-free). 1-866-784-8454, TTY 711 auitnow.net

Healthy First Steps®: Get support throughout your pregnancy. Get rewards for timely prenatal and wellbaby care (toll-free). 1-800-599-5985, TTY 711 **UHCHealthyFirstSteps.com**

Live and Work Well: Find mental health and substance use resources. LiveandWorkWell.com





Protect against COVID-19

An important message from UnitedHealthcare

Your health and well-being are our No. 1 priority. That's why we want to make sure you stay informed about the coronavirus (COVID-19). We're working with and following the latest information from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). We're also in touch with state and local public health departments.

How can I protect myself from COVID-19?

The best way to prevent illness is to avoid being exposed to this virus. As with any potential illness, like the flu, it is important to follow good prevention practices, including:

- Hand-washing with soap and water for 20 seconds, or use alcohol-based hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol if soap and water are not available
- Do not touch your eyes, nose or mouth with unwashed hands
- Try to stay away from people who might be sick

- Do not share cups or eating utensils with people who are sick
- Clean and disinfect surfaces that are touched often
- Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze, and then throw the tissue in the trash



Stay informed. For the most up-to-date information and resources about COVID-19 prevention, coverage, care and support, please visit UHCCommunityPlan. com/covid-19.



UnitedHealthcare Community Plan does not discriminate on the basis of race, ethnicity, color, religion, marital status, sex, sexual orientation, age, disability, national origin, veteran status, ancestry, health history, health status or need for health services. We're glad you are a member of UnitedHealthcare Community Plan!

If you think you were treated unfairly because of your race, ethnicity, color, religion, marital status, sex, sexual orientation, age, disability, national origin, veteran status, ancestry, health history, health status or need for health services, you can send a complaint to:

Civil Rights Coordinator UnitedHealthcare Civil Rights Grievance P.O. Box 30608 Salt Lake City, UTAH 84130

UHC_Civil_Rights@uhc.com

You can send a complaint at any time. We will acknowledge your complaint in writing within ten (10) calendar days of receipt . A decision will be sent to you no later than 90 calendar days from receipt of your complaint.

You can also file a complaint with the U.S. Dept. of Health and Human Services.

Online:

https://ocrportal.hhs.gov/ocr/portal/lobby.jsf

Complaint forms are available at

http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/office/file/index.html

Phone:

Toll-free 1-800-368-1019, 1-800-537-7697 (TDD)

Mail:

U.S. Dept. of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue SW Room 509F, HHH Building Washington, D.C. 20201

If you need help with your complaint, please call Member Services at **1-800-641-1902**, TTY **711**, 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. CT (6 a.m. – 6 p.m. MT), Monday – Friday.

We provide free services to help you communicate with us. Such as, letters in other languages or large print. Or, you can ask for an interpreter. To ask for help, please call Member Services at **1-800-641-1902**, TTY **711**, 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. CT (6 a.m. – 6 p.m. MT), Monday – Friday.